CONFERENCE BOARD OF ASSOCIATED RESEARCH COUNCILS COMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE OF PERSONS

Mailing address: 2101 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington 25, D. C. Office address: 1785 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W., Washington 6, D. C.

MEMBER COUNCILS AMERICAN COUNCIL ON EDUCATION
AMERICAN COUNCIL OF LEARNED SOCIETIES NATIONAL RESEARCH COUNCIL SOCIAL SCIENCE RESEARCH COUNCIL

September 20, 1957

COMMITTEE MEMBERS M. H. TRYTTEN, Chairman MORTIMER GRAVES FRANCIS J. BROWN RICHARD H. HEINDEL FRANCIS J. BROWN HAROLD C. DEUTSCH WILLIAM L. DOYLE SIDNEY PAINTER IRA O. WADE JAMES S. EARLEY PAUL WEAVER L. H. FARINHOLT BRYCE WOOD

> FRANCIS A. YOUNG Executive Secretary

Professor Otto Kirchheimer 2801 Beechbank Road Silver Spring, Maryland

Dear Professor Kirchheimer:

Each year the Conference Board Committee receives through the Department of State and the several United States Educational Foundations or Commissions abroad lists of scholars whom foreign universities would particularly welcome as participants in the exchange program authorized by the Fulbright Act. Committee has recently been informed that the university indicated below has expressed interest in the possibility of receiving you as a Fulbright Fellow during the academic year 1958-59.

As you may know, awards under the Fulbright Act are open to general competition, so that an invitation from a foreign university does not assure individuals of preferential consideration in the selection process. In addition, universities occasionally propose the names of several scholars, since not more than one of them may be available. The Committee hopes, however, that scholars who receive invitations will seriously consider making application.

A copy of the 1958-59 program announcements and a brochure which provides general information on the policies and the administration of the Program are enclosed. In the event that you may be interested in and available for the 1958-59 Program, I am also enclosing a set of application forms for your use.

The Committee regrets the delay in sending you this notification, and would, of course, much prefer to write a more personal letter, but because of the late date on which the lists of requested scholars were received and because of the heavy correspondence at this time, form letters must be used. Although the current competition closes officially on October 1, I feel quite sure that an application from you would be considered if it is received within a few days of the closing date. If you are not in a position to apply under the 1958-59 Program, but might be available at a later time, the Committee would like to pass this information on to the university concerned.

Executive Secretary

Country

- Germany

Institution - Freiburg University

Field

- U.S. Constitution

Category

- Lecture

FAY: GH: fjj